
 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR ALL TOURISTS 

 

Following the spread of COVID-19 (Coronavirus) in different countries around the 

world, Israel is taking a series of measures and restrictions regarding the entry of 

visitors from all countries: 

 

1. Starting from Thursday March 12, 2020 at 20.00. Visitors of all countries will 

be allowed entry ONLY  if they can proof that they will be staying in a private 

apartment during the period of 14 days. 

 

A stay in a hotel will not be regarded as home isolation. 

 

2. All visitors must declare the accurate address for their stay in Israel in advance 

through one of these two options: 

 

A. Prior notice, via email, several days before the scheduled arrival date, to the 

Consular department at the Embassy of Israel in Sweden. The message should be 

submitted with the following text in Hebrew or English: 

 

I, Mr / Mrs................................. intend to visit Israel between the 

dates............................... aboard the flight................................................ 

I hereby declare that upon my arrival in Israel I will be in house-isolation at the house 

of....................................................................................................................................... 

Address ............................................................................................................................ 

Email........................................................................Cellphone........................................ 

 

B. If the visitor fails to notify the Embassy in advance he/she may make the statement 

at the airport, in migration control, stating  where he/she will remain in house 

isolation. 

 

 

Tourists currently in Israel are requested to follow the instructions of the Ministry of 

Health: 

 

A. A tourist who is not feeling well and / or develops the symptoms of the virus 

(fever, cough, rhinitis, headaches and chest pains) is requested to contact the Magen 

David Adom telephone center: 101 

 

B. Tourists, as well as Israeli citizens, are advised to take extra caution of personal 

hygiene, and avoid greeting with a handshake. 

 

3. Israeli citizens returning to Israel must remain in house isolation 14 days.  


